Hon Erica Stanford

Minister of Education
Minister of Immigration

27 SEP 2074

Ref: ESOIA215

Tristan
By email: fyi-request-28254-ff209144@requests.fyi.org.nz

Téna koe Tristan,

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) to the Office of
Erica Stanford received on 2 September for:

- All communications you have had with NZ secondary teacher subject associations (in all
subjects; including with their senior members) over the last 12 months, that relate to the Review
of Achievement Standards, Curriculum Refresh, or the future direction of the curriculum in New

Zealand.
- All relevant communications - including but not limited to written records such as letters or

emails, and records or recollections of meetings and conversations that took place between you
and the subject associations.

On 20 September my office advised you that your request was likely to include a significant
amount of information, and as such, may be declined under section 18(f) of the Official
Information Act. You were invited to refine your request, which you declined to do.

We are contacting you in accordance with section 18B of the Official Information Act 1982 (the
Act).

The office of Hon Erica Stanford communicates and meets with secondary teacher subject
associations regularly. Due to the substantial amount of work that would be required to research
and collate the information you have requested; | am refusing your request under section 18(f)
of the OIA.

Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any
decisions made under this request. The Ombudsman may be contacted by email at:
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602.

Naku noa, na,

Hon Erica Stanford
Minister of Education
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